
 

Directors Report for Advisory Board meeting March 20, 2024 

Stephanie Payne  

Operations 

 Community Wellness Committee: We will be joining in the PMC Health Fair with a 

booth highlighting ways we can support the mental and physical health with all of our 

offerings – stop by and check it out!  We will also be participating in the Teen Health Fair.  

For this event, we take MS/HS students on a tour of facility and show them what they 

can do, proper etiquette while here, as well as push a little LG need at them to 

encourage participation and hopefully employment.   

 Youth Volleyball season ended with 60 players ranging from 3rd to 8th grade.  Always 

tough to see our oldest kids moving on out of our system when this is where they got 

their start (sniff, sniff).  Huge thank you to all who helped with the program!!   

 DOE - EECBG Grant submission!  Yes, it is happening!  After attending many webinars, 

having meetings with DOE Project Officers and NREL, we are submitting!  $75,120 will 

cover an Community Center energy audit and purchase/install 119 LED retrofit kits for 

streetlights around town.  Thank you to PMPL for all of their support and assistance with 

this grant! 

 Ballfield Playground lighting will be on our agenda this spring/summer once ground is 

thawed and contractors are available.  We will need Mattingly Electric, PMPL, Public 

Works, and our team to pull this off.   

 Bingocize will be entering into its 3rd season with more and more success stories!  And 

seeing some come in to purchase memberships…how awesome!  We will consider 

continuing this program after PMC’s grant and obligations have expired.  Just too 

successful to let go away. 

 Bike Park is moving along, behind the scenes!  Communicating with Pat remotely to set 

up a lap-riding fundraiser for the Friends of the Bike Park to purchase things like rules 

signage.  If anyone know anyone who would like to join the board for the Friends of the 

Bike Park, please have them connect with Pat or myself.  Currently it is Pat, Matt 

Kandoll, and me.  This fundraiser will be happening this spring, get your riders ready!!  

And your pledges!! 

 Year-Round Park Restrooms!  I am working with PMPL,  Public Works, and contractors 

to turn Shelter #3 seasonal restroom into a year round restroom!!  Turns out that the 

water source to that shelter is deep enough to keep it from freezing.  I will submit my 

suggested budget need to Assembly Member Fine-Walsh for him to present for the 

upcoming fiscal year, at his request. 

 Aquatic Center Audit was performed by Water Technologies, Inc – the original pool 

consultants when the Aquatic Center was built.  We are awaiting his report about how to 



best address some current issues, such as peeling paint, pool resurfacing, and tile 

condition around pool deck and locker rooms.   

 2 VB Courts are in the making!  Keith has worked diligently on getting our basketball 

hoops in operation to make way for VB nets and allow for 2 games to be played at same 

time! 

 Basketball!!  We are now in the throws of creating enough basketball time for 

everyone!!  Wish us luck! 

 Emergency Shelter Preparations took place on March 8th with Aaron Hankins, LEPC in 

our gymnasium to see how set up would happen and what we can accommodate in our 

gym should the emergency arise that creates the need to provide emergency sheltering.  

Was a great shakedown and great way to feel a bit more prepared.   

 Kids Don’t Float campaign is planned for this spring before school lets out for summer.  

Date and event schedule TBD.   

 Annual Maintenance and Cleaning Closure scheduled for approx. May 24th – June 9th, 

reopening June 10th.   

Maintenance 

 AHU Leak is still being monitored while awaiting the coil’s arrival.  APEX will assist with 

the installation. 

 Aquatic Center Sewer has been evaluated by Mike Divens with Respec Engineering 

group.  I updated in last meeting notes, we have decided to repair the problems from 

“above”, meaning that we will NOT be tunneling under the building to make repairs.  This 

will shut down the Aquatic Center during repairs but we feel this is the best plan in the 

long run.  I am awaiting a cost estimate for the project and for the biddable documents to 

that this project can move forward with approval from the Assembly. 

 Daniel Pust has just spent his first winter with us as a maintenance assistant for Keith.  

He will be joining Colin back in his Parks position beginning in April on a Wed – Sun 

schedule until Oct when he will return to us at the facility.   

 Pool Deck Shower!! YES!! We have a pool deck shower for patrons to use before 

entering the pools or for a quick cool-off from the sauna!  Public Works Maintenance 

crew assisted Keith with a plan and Keith made it happen!  Way to Go!! 

 Gymnasium Ceiling is coming up on our list of items to tackle – as we have had ceiling 

tiles fall to the floor!  Investigating a new acoustic system for the area.   

Recognitions! 

 Water Aerobics will get a boost from Theresa as she has completed AEA training that 

focuses on arthritis and how to help those suffering with this with exercises in the pool!  

Way to make it happen, Theresa!! 

 Youth Leader Award from Petersburg Chamber of Commerce was awarded to 

Chrystine Lynn for her volunteerism with the PVFD and the work she has done for our 

youth sports programming with mentoring and coaching.   

Just cannot say enough about this fantastic Parks and Rec team!! 


